

ACCREDITING COMMISSION for COMMUNITY and JUNIOR COLLEGES

Western Association of Schools and Colleges

10 COMMERCIAL BOULEVARD
SUITE 204
NOVATO, CA 94949
TELEPHONE: (415) 506-0234
FAX: (415) 506-0238
E-MAIL: accjc@accjc.org
www.accjc.org

Chairperson
SHERRILL L. AMADOR
Public Member

Vice Chairperson STEVEN KINSELLA Administration

President BARBARA A. BENO

Vice President SUSAN B. CLIFFORD

> Vice President KRISTA JOHNS

Vice President GARMAN JACK POND

Associate Vice President JOHN NIXON

Associate Vice President NORVAL WELLSFRY

October 2, 2012

Dr. Dena Maloney President Taft College 29 Emmons Park Drive Taft, CA 93268

Dear President Maloney:

Taft College staff has brought to the attention of ACCJC that the College has discontinued two programs, Industrial Arts and Industrial Technology. Neither of the two programs are viable at the College as they have not been offered in over 15 years.

Additionally, I have been informed that the College has changed the title of an existing program from Journalism to Multimedia Journalism and added three new courses to the curriculum.

Based on the information provided by College staff, the aforementioned changes do not require a substantive change review by the Commission. Thank you for bringing this to the ACCJC's attention and please let us know if there are any changes in the information provided. It remains the College's responsibility to inform the Commission of any program change. Professional self-regulation is the most effective means of assuring quality, integrity and institutional effectiveness.

Sincerely,

Susan B. Clifford, Ed.D.

Vice President

SBC/mg

Cc: Dr. Eric Bérubé, Accreditation Liaison Officer

Ms. Martina Fernandez-Rosario, U. S. Department of Education